
Whitsunday Regional Council 
Public Notice – Interim Local Government Infrastructure 

Plan Amendment 

At the 25 November 2020 Ordinary Meeting, Whitsunday Regional Council adopted 
the Interim Local Government Infrastructure Plan (LGIP) Amendment (The 
Amendment) to the Whitsunday Planning Scheme 2017, for commencement on the 
30 November 2020. The purpose of the proposed Amendment was to remove Water 
Reservoir (W8), located in Bowen South and applying to Catchment 2 - Bowen, by 
amending Part 4 - LGIP, Schedule 3.2.1 - Schedule of Works – Water and LGIP 
Review Checklist, including any necessary administrative amendments. The General 
effect of The Amendment is to comply with requirement 30 of the LGIP Review 
Checklist and improve Council’s cost and contingency values in the Schedule of 
Works. 
The Amendment and supporting information are available for inspection at 
http://www.whitsunday.qld.gov.au/568/Amendments 

The proposed Amendment and supporting information are also available for inspection 
and purchase at Council’s Customer Centres: 

Cannonvale Shop 23, Whitsunday Plaza 

Bowen 67 Herbert Street 

Collinsville Corner of Stanley & Conway Streets 

Proserpine 83 Main Street 

If you have any enquiries about the Interim LGIP Amendment, please contact 
Council’s Strategic Planning Branch on (07) 4945 0263 or email us at 
info@whitsundayrc.qld.gov.au. 
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